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KONECRANES NOMINATION COMMITTEE’S PROPOSAL FOR REMUNERATION OF 
THE MEMBERS OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
 
The Nomination Committee of the Board of Directors proposes to the Annual General Meeting 
that the annual remuneration payable to the members of the Board to be elected for the term 
until the closing of the Annual general meeting in 2020 be unchanged as follows: the 
remuneration for the Chairman of the Board is EUR 140,000, the remuneration for the Vice 
Chairman of the Board is EUR 100,000, and the remuneration for other Board members is 
EUR 70,000. In case the term of office of a Board member ends before the closing of the 
Annual General Meeting in 2020, he or she is entitled to the prorated amount of the annual 
remuneration calculated on the basis of his or her actual term in office. 
 
The Nomination Committee furthermore proposes that 50 per cent of the annual remuneration 
be paid in Konecranes shares to be acquired on behalf of the Board members at a price 
determined in public trading. The remuneration shares will be purchased in accordance with a 
trading plan prepared by the Company. The Company shall pay the transaction costs and 
transfer tax in connection with the purchase or transfer of remuneration shares. In case the 
remuneration cannot be paid in shares due to legal or other regulatory restrictions or due to 
other reasons related to the Company or a Board member, the annual remuneration shall be 
paid in cash. 
 
In addition, the Chairman of the Board, the Vice Chairman of the Board, and other Board 
members are entitled to a compensation of EUR 1,500 per attended Board committee meeting. 
The Chairman of the Audit Committee of the Board of Directors is, however, entitled to a 
compensation of EUR 3,000 per attended Audit Committee meeting. No remuneration will be 
paid to Board members employed by the Company. Travel expenses will be compensated 
against receipt.  

 
Hyvinkää, 7 February, 2019 
 
Nomination Committee 


